
OFFICE OF THE MAYOR 
SAN FR ANC I SCO 

Dear Amon: 

December 22 1947 

Thanks for sending me the story 
about the Will Rogers Statue and Portrait. 

I have had the pleasure of meeting 
Roge::aon several occasions and have always felt 
his passing was a great loss to the Nation. 

Played golf with Guy Standifer yes­
terday and he told me of his visit with you at 
Fort Worth . 

Apparently you are engaged in more 
activities than ever bef ore. More power to you 
-- and a Very Merry Christmas, d a Very, Very 
Happy New Year! I, 

Mr. Anion G. Carter, 
P.O.Box 1036, 
Fort Worth; 
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